
Minutes of the Committee Meetings 
Held in the Club House 7th Nov., 1963. 

_________________ 
 
 

Present.   Captain (A. Hobson) in the chair, Messrs. Dale, Jones, Broucher, Clegg, Greaves, Cooper, 
Miller, Hartley and Rowley. 
 

Apology.            
 Mr. Broadbent apologised for his none (sic) attendance, he was indisposed.   

 
Matters Arising.            
 The secretary reported that he had received a letter from the Buxton and High Peak Golf
 Club giving a full explanation in respect of the none (sic) appearance of Messrs. Shaw and
 Mason at our recent Open Mens Competition, the explanation was accepted and it was 
 agreed that the aforementioned persons should be allowed to visit this club in the future,
 the secretary was instructed to write to the Buxton & High Peak Club accordingly. 
 
Honour Boards 
 Proposed by Mr. N.S. Dale, seconded by J.T. Miller that a sub-committee be formed 
 consisting of Captain, Captain-elect, P.A. Jones and the Secretary to consider fully the 
 alterations and additions required before these are placed in the upstairs room. 
            
General Committee.          
 Accounts passed for payment being £416.6.5d. A long discussion took place with regards
 to the Ladies starting from the 1st tee during the busy period on a Sunday afternoon, no
 decision could be arrived at and it was resolved that the Captain and Secretary should 
 meet the Lady Captain and obtain the Ladies Committee views on this point.  
 The Secretary informed the Committee that Mr. Howard had supplied gratis a small 
 combustion stove for the use of the ground staff in the Green Keeper’s hut: a vote of 
 thanks was passed to Mr. Howard for his generosity.     
      
New Members.          
 Applications for membership were received from the following, which were balloted
 upon and duly declared elected: -         

Dr. Ian Kerr Proposed by  A. Hobson Seconded by F.J. Rowley. 
Mr. Eric Stafford Proposed by  R.A. Mansergh Seconded by H. Blease. 
Mr. S. P. Gumbley Proposed by W. Sowerbutts Seconded by R. Varley. 
Mr. F.N. Jepson Proposed by P.A. Jones Seconded by W. Sowerbutts 

Social Membership 
Mrs. Alwena Jackson Proposed by  F.J. Rowley Seconded by W.J. Jackson 

 
Resolved. 
     That the entrance fee for Gentlemen be increased from £4 to £8, and that the Ladies 
 entrance fee be increased for £3 to £6. The new fees to commence as from the 8th 
 instant. 
 
Correspondence.          
 The Ladies Section stated that the upstairs lounge now required plastering and 
 decorating, after the installation of the Air Vent. It was agreed to have the room painted
 with emulsion paint, and the Secretary was instructed to obtain estimates.   



 
Date of next meeting – Thursday, December 5th, 1963. 

          ………                                                     
              Alan Hobson……… 
                  Captain.           .                     

 
 
 

Minutes of a Special Meeting 
Held in the Club House. 10.11.63. 

_________________ 
 
 

Present.   The Captain (A. Hobson) in the chair, Secretary, Lady Captain, (Mrs. Gregory) and Ladies

 Secretary.          

            

 A very short meeting took place to discuss the Ladies starting time on Sunday and it was

 resolved that the following rule should come into operation as from the 17th instant. 

            

 “From and including Sunday the 17th November, and consequent Sundays until further

 notice, the 1st Tee is reserved from 12.45 noon until 1.30 p.m. for men only. The 

 alternative starting places for lady members during this time being the 10th, 12th and 14th 

 holes. 

 

              Alan Hobson……… 

                    Captain.         . 


